
CHESTERFIELD  CEMETERY  COMMISSION – MAY MEETING- May 10, 2016 
 

Attending:  Dave Smith, Rick Johnston, Neil Jenness, Audrey Ericson, Sexton Chris Flagg, Selectboard 
Representative Norman VanCor. 
 
President Neil Jenness opened the meeting at 6:40 p.m. 
The minutes of the April meeting were distributed, read, and accepted as received. 
 
Sexton’s Report: 
--Chris commented on the unusually few burials there have been compared to other years.  Only 1 full body; 
2 cremains later this month.   
--The deed to the veterans’ lots have not been located yet.  
--Chris noted that there seem to be more and more plastic flowers in the cemeteries.  It was suggested signs 
be put at the cemeteries requesting they be removed by May 1st.  The wires can be a problem with the 
mowers. 
--Chris and Mary Campbell have yet to set a time to walk the property line at Spofford Cemetery. 
--Chris expressed a concern about the overgrown rhododendron bush that takes up much of a lot at CWC. 
--There are 2 broken stones at the New Boston Cemetery and 1 at the Noyes-Robertson Cemetery on Castle 
Rd.  
--Repairs at the Pattridge-Albee Cemetery have been completed. 
--Chris has ordered the flowers from Sue Kelleher. 
--CWC fence will be painted again this year.   
 
Other Business: 
Neil has made up a form to send when Medicare asks for proof that a person has a lot.   
 
Our June 14th meeting will be held at the CWC. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:05 p.m. 
 
Audrey C. Ericson, Secretary 


